
Reference Number: 202502060004 

GENERAL MOTORS 

DCS7138 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 

  

Date:         February 6, 2025 

Subject:    Stop Delivery Order for Safety Recall N242490120 

                   Chrome Grille Deflector May Detach 

Models:    2022 GMC Sierra 1500  

                   

STOP DELIVERY ORDER 

Effective immediately, stop the delivery of certain 2022 model year GMC Sierra 1500 vehicles equipped with 
chrome front grille deflectors in new or used vehicle inventory.  General Motors has notified the National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) about a Safety recall that involves these vehicles.  The GM recall number is 
N242490120. 

It is a violation of federal law for a dealer to deliver a new motor vehicle or any new or used item of motor vehicle 
equipment (including a tire) covered by this notification until the defect is remedied.   

One or more of the attachments that hold the front upper grille deflector in place may fracture over time.  If all 
eight attachment points break, the deflector may detach from the vehicle while driving.  If a front grille deflector 
detaches unexpectedly while driving, there is increased risk of a crash. 

GM will provide a remedy description once a remedy is determined. 

Until further instructions are received, involved vehicles that are in dealers’ possession (new or used vehicle 
inventory, GM Certified Used, courtesy transportation vehicles, dealer shuttle vehicles, etc.) must be held and not 
delivered to customers, dealer-traded, released to auction, used for demonstration purposes or any other dealer 
use.  All GM Certified Used vehicles currently in the dealers’ inventory within the Certified Pre-Owned Inventory 
System (CPOIS) will be de-certified.      

The Investigate Vehicle History (IVH) screen in the Global Warranty Management (GWM) system has been updated 
for this recall.  This action has been taken to assist dealers with determining which vehicles are involved so they 
can properly respond to customer inquiries.   

We are working to develop a remedy as quickly as possible.  When a remedy is available, the recall bulletin will be 
released and dealers can begin repairing vehicles.   

END OF MESSAGE 


